
 
WANTAGE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF HEALTH 

 
MINUTES OF MEETING 

 
DECEMBER 14, 2011 

 
The Wantage Township Board of Health held its regular monthly meeting Wednesday, 
December 14, 2011 at the Wantage Township Municipal Building, 888 State Route 23 
South, Wantage, New Jersey at 7:30 p.m.   
 
Members present:   Mrs. Deborah Granata, Mr. Ezra Holley, Mr. Peter Lindsay, Mr. Paul 
Ranzan and Dr. Arthur Braunwell.  Also present was Mr. Michael Plaza, Sussex County 
Chief REHS, Mrs. Jeanne McBride, Secretary.  Absent:  None. 
 
Dr. Braunwell made the following statement.  “This meeting is being held in compliance 
with the provisions of the Open Public Meetings Act, Public Laws of 1975 Chapter 231.  
It has been properly advertised and certified”. 
 
MINUTES 
 
On motion by Mr. Ranzan, seconded by Mr. Lindsay, the minutes of the meeting of  
November 9, 2011 were approved as presented and ordered filed.  Ayes:  Granata, Holly, 
Lindsay, Ranzan, Braunwell.  Nays:  None. 
 
 READING OF REPORTS 
 
 County Health Department   November 
 Sanitarian Michael Plaza   November 
 Registrar     November 
 Secretary     November 
 
Mr. Plaza read his reports. 
A resident tried to capture a stray dog and was bitten by the dog.  
A well deactivation report has been sent to the State regarding the closed restaurant Log 
Cabin Inn. 
There was a septic inspection and approval at 205 Libertyville Road. 
Quick Chek pled guilty in court and was fined $250.00 plus court costs. The area must be 
cleaned up or face additional fine. 
Food establishments that have been inspected and received a satisfactory rating: 
Eastern Garden, Green Valley Farms, A&P, Quick Stop Deli, American Legion, 
Mountain View Deli, Franks Pizza, Holland American Bakery, Wantage Methodist 
Church, and Candy Cane Cottage. 
 
 
 



DISCUSSION OF REPORTS 
None. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
SUSSEX COUNTY DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES:  
NJLINCS:  
Public Health Info:  National Influenza Vaccination Week 
Public Health Info:  Registration for Operation C-TRAIN 
 
DISCUSSION OF CORRESPONDENCE 
None. 
 
NEW BUISNESS 
None. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Wood Burning Furnace Ordinance:  The board engaged in a general discussion regarding 
Ordinance 2011-16, which the Governing Body recently adopted, the ordinance regulates 
Outdoor Wood Burning Stoves.   
 
OPEN PUBLIC SESSION 
 
ADJOURNMENT  
Mrs. Granata made the motion to adjourn, Mr. Holley seconded the motion.  Ayes:  
Braunwell, Granata, Holley, Lindsay, Ranzan.  Nays:  None. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jeanne M. McBride  
Secretary, Board of Health 
 

 
 

 


